COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION

MINUTES

MARCH 21, 2005

THE MONTHLY MEETING OF THE COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION WAS HELD AT WEST COBB SENIOR CENTER WITH 37 IN ATTENDANCE.

THE INVOCATION WAS GIVEN BY CATHERINE LAMBERT FOLLOWED BY THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG.

PRES. ROSWELL STORY RECOGNIZED NEW MEMBERS, PAT CROMER AND KAREN CONNER.

KRISTIN VINING, PROGRAM DIRECTOR WITH WEST COBB SENIOR CENTER WAS INTRODUCED BY PRES. STORY. KRISTIN INFORMED US THAT THERE WILL BE A SKIN CANCER SCREENING ON APRIL 18TH FROM 8:30 A.M. UNTIL 2:00 P.M. SPECIALIST FROM KENNESTONE HOSPITAL WILL DO THE SCREENING. THERE WILL BE NO CHARGE.

PRES. STORY INTRODUCED OUR SPEAKER, CHRISTEL SAVAGE-PARK, HUMAN RESOURCES SPECIALIST WITH THE COBB COUNTY RESOURCES DEPARTMENT. CHRISTEL SPOKE TO US ON HEALTH ISSUES.AND ASKED US TO CALL HER IF WE HAVE ANY QUESTIONS ABOUT BILLS FROM THE HOSPITAL THAT WE DON'T UNDERSTAND. SHE ALSO SUGGESTED WE CALL IF THERE ARE ANY FAMILY STATUS CHANGES THAT NEED TO BE UPDATED.

IN THE ABSENCE OF TREASURER, RUBY LOWRY, PRES. STORY REPORTED A BALANCE OF CASH ON HAND IN THE AMOUNT OF \$1,046.50. A MOTION WAS MADE, SECONDED AND UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED TO ACCEPT THE TREASURER'S REPORT AS READ. THE SECRETARY'S REPORT WAS REVIEWED AND ALSO APPROVED.

MIKE BOLEK ANNOUNCED THAT COPIES OF INFORMATION ON OUR MEETING DATES, OFFICERS, FINANCIAL REPORT ETC. WERE AVAILABLE IF WE DID NOT GET ONE BEFORE.

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS, THE MEETING ADJOURNED AT APPROXIMATELY 11:00 A.M.

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED BY:

DORIS T. CASSIDY - SECRETAR

APPROVED: YES NO